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Itôs hard to believe that the Summer of 2013 is history.  Itôs been a busy 

one in Forest Lakes with lots of activities and great family times at the 

ñcabin in the woodsò.  By now, most cabins are quiet, dark, and all 

closed up and ready for winter.  Weôve already seen our first snow.  Is 

the wood stacked, pantries full, blankets out of storage, and books pur-

chased for reading? 

  

FLOA held its Annual Meeting on Saturday, September 21st with the 

election of Board members for 2013-2014.  Re-elected for a 3-year term 

were Jane Cummins, Judy Summers and Judy Nelson, along with new 

member Donna Brunton.  Check out our smiles of joy in the photo be-

low.  Continuing in their current terms are Frank Astemborski, Ted Cary, 

Mack Hume, Debbie Skeldon, Mary St. Germain and Rose Watson.  

FLOA meetings are over for this season and we will reconvene in 

March, 2014.  You are always welcome to come to the meetings. 

 

We are in the forming stages of two committees and we need YOU to 

volunteer to serve.  Neither will take much time, but your help and input 

would be valuable to our entire community.  We need 2 people to serve 

on the FLOA By-laws committee.  They have not been reviewed for 10 

years.  The second committee is a Green Waste Site Advisory Commit-

tee.  Serving will be one board member from both the FLOA and Fire 

District board, a resident who operates a commercial business in our 

community, and 3 property owners.  Meetings do not have to be held in 

Forest Lakes, if that would help in your consideration.  Neither commit-

tee will be formed until after the first of the year.   If you are interested, 

contact me and I can give you more details. 

  

In January of 2014 you will receive a personalized data form in the mail.  

It serves multiple purposes and will be VERY IMPORTANT that every-

one returns it.  To make it as easy as possible, you will receive a 

stamped, pre-addressed envelope for return.  The form has multiple 

purposes:  it will update your resident information, let us know the 

phone number you would like in the 2014 Directory, and serve as your 

FLOA renewal form for FLOA and an invitation to join FLOA if you are 

not already a member  We have over 610 members!  Letôs keep in-

creasing thatéwe still have about 300 property owners that are thinking 

about it.  Dues are just $25 per household per year.  Best deal in town! 

 

Thank you so much to those who have submitted an article for this 

newsletter.  A couple of our residents submitted  a story about their 

personal look at our community.  Anytime you have something to share, 

please donôt hesitate to submit it.  Our Coconino County Supervisor 

Mandy Metzgerôs article is really informative with lots of news that is 

valuable to us in Forest Lakes.  If you have not yet met Mandy, put the 

May 17, 2014 FLOA meeting on your calendar.  We have already 

scheduled her to be with us on that day. 

 

Well, I need to save some news for the Winter issue and you will want 

to have some reading time for the rest of the newsletter.  Hereôs wishing 

you a wonderful holiday season. 

FLOA Presidentõs Message                   By Judy Nelson 
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FLOA Board of Directors for 2013-2014 

Back Row:  Frank Astemborski, Rose Watson, Judy Summers 

ό{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅύΣ WŀƴŜ /ǳƳƳƛƴǎ ό¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊύΣ 5ƻƴƴŀ .Ǌǳƴǘƻƴ ό!ǎǎΩǘ 

Treasurer.     Front Row:  Mack Hume, Debbie Skeldon, Mary St. 

Germain, Judy Nelson,(President).   Absent:  Ted Cary (Vice 

President). 
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From  Gene & Gerry Jeardoe 

"We want to thank all of our friends 
and neighbors here in Forest Lakes for helping us out this 
past summer.  Without their transportation, we would not 
have been able to be up here on the cool mountaintop.  
We had lots of offers and so many of you were so won-
derful to help us. Thank you, thank you, thank you! 

ñForest Lakes Happeningsò 
ΧΦΦƛǎ ŀƴ 9Ƴŀƛƭ ōǳƭƭŜǘƛƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎŜƴǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎ 
in and around Forest Lakes that you need and want to know 
about right away, as well as information and reminders of 
events.  DŜǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άIŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎǎέ ƭƛǎǘ ōȅ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘπ
dress to FLOAnews@cox.net. 
¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ƻǿƴŜǊ ƻǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ C[h! ǘƻ 
receive this.  Relatives and friends of residents also like to know 
what goes on in the community. 

FLOA Highway Clean - Up Report  

THANK YOU to the 22 people who helped with the FLOA Highway Clean -up on Thursday, September 

5th.  Several teams were able to get the 2 miles of Highway 260 that goes through Forest Lakes all 

clean in about an hour.  Also, THANK YOU to Rick Brunton who heads up this project twice a year.  

Think about joining them in May 2014 when it will be time to clean -up again.  The helpers:  

 Rick Brunton 

Mack & Mary  Hume 

Walter Brendecke 

Sally & Gene Rottier 

Larry Prather 

Allan Ostedahl 

Eric Hedlund 

Paul DeMond 

John Nelson 

Roger Spratt 

Marcia Todd 

Helen Noyes 

Dennis & Shari Massion 

Tom & Kay Ulmer 

Paul Studer 

Jeff & Sue Carr 

Richard Jennings 

Attention Post Office Box Holders 

Campers Country Store closed on No-

vember 4th for the winter.  To access the 

Post Office, go to the entrance on the SW 

Side of the Store ï Spring Loop cul-de-

sac. You will NOT be able to access your box to obtain 

your mail. Mail will be handed to you.  Access to your 

mail, therefore, will be from the hours of 9am to 1pm Mon-

day thru Friday ï CLOSED on Weekends and Holidays.   

Do you notice this 

sign when you enter 

Forest Lakes?  We 

have come to the 

dates where this ap-

plies, snow or no 

snow. Pease ob-

serve and donõt risk 

getting a fine or a tow!  

Check out our website at 

www.floa.org.  It contains 

lots of information, not 

only about Forest Lakes, but also 

the Forest Services, State and 

County and much more. 

Keith & Virgilee Scholl, longtime residents of For-

est Lakes, have been very active in the community 

and have maintained a Weather Board on the FLOA 

website.  For health reasons, they will be staying with 

their daughter this winter.  If you would like to keep in 

touch with them, their address is: 

% Tausha Mace 

15911 Fruitvale Rd. 

Valley Center, CA 92082-6055 

Rim Resort Store is also closed for the season.  

mailto:FLOAnews@cox.net
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Calendar of Events  

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

¶ 2nd Tuesday      School Board     5 PM at the School Office 

¶ 3rd Thursday      Water Board     11 AM at the Water Dept 

¶ 2nd Saturday Fire District Auxillary     9 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 2nd Saturday Fire District Board     10 AM at the Fire Station 

(NOTE:  Fire District Boards change to 2nd Saturday from November thru February) 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

December 2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

November 2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

January 2014 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

February 2014 
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Forest Lakes resident Christy Woodford passed away on September 
1st.  Christy recently retired from ADOT Right of Way Plans on July 27, 

2012 with over 24 years of state service. 

Funeral services were held on Saturday, September 14, in Peoria, AZ 

Sliver, Frank Joseph  ï 93, passed away in Phoenix on Tuesday 9/24/13.  

He was born in Champion, OH and moved to Phoenix at the age of 19.  He 

worked in the automobile business all of his life, and was owner of Howard 

Chrysler-Plymouth in Glendale.  He was also a member of the Maricopa 

County Sheriffôs Office Mounted Posse.  In Phoenix he met and married his 

love, Elaine Smith, with whom he enjoyed 66 years together hunting, fishing 

and travelling the outdoors of Arizona, until her death in 2009.  They fell in 

love with the Forest Lakes area and purchased a place in the early 70ôs.  Cocktail hour was a fa-

vorite and the acre always had a welcome sign out.  He is survived by his two daughters, Laura 

Johnson and Gay Fedigan-Crabbs.  Grandson Frank Fedigan, Great Grand-Daughter Kiara Fedi-

gan, and his extended family Sterling Johnson, Rick Crabbs, Grand children Alex, Adrian and 

Jennie Crabbs, Great Grand Children Jordyn, Bryce, Macy and Jane Crabbs.  A memorial service 

was held on November 9
th
 at All Saints Episcopal Church, Phoenix.  Donations in lieu of flowers, 

can be made to a Hospice of your choice.  In his last days, he was cared for by Grace Hospice.  

Cremation services were provided by Colonial Chapel of Phoenix.  He will be missed!! 

Eleanor Leavitt walked the Earth for 95 years and has moved 

to Heaven to be with the love of her life, George. Her family 

moved to Arizona from Hawaii when she was 2 years old. Eleanor 

and George owned Phoenix Casket Company. They were foster 

parents through WWII and "adopted" John and Donald Robl into 

the family. She is survived by her biological children Evelyn, 

Dewayne (Marcia), and Vernon (Paula) and was predeceased by 

John and Donald. A Celebration of Life was held at First Southern 

Baptist Church in Overgaard on October 19th at 11 AM. Special 

thanks goes to Hospice Compassus of Lakeside, AZ and Biological Resource Center.  

We will miss  

these residents  
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Jack Leslie Ralston, 97, longtime resident of Pinal County, passed away on October 12, 
2013 in Payson where he had been living and residing for the past 11 years. He was 
born George Leslie Ralston on July 15, 1916, in Dewey, AZ to George Walter Ralston 
and Marguerite Clotilda Bonnell. He was nicknamed "Jack Sprat" by his father at birth 
with the name of "Jack" following him the rest of his life. He grew up on various family 
ranches in the Verde Valley while attending grade school at Cherry, AZ and high 
school at Humbolt, AZ. Having survived the Great Depression and with his ranching 
career ending, the 1930s brought new jobs. Building stock tanks, roads, mining in the 
Jerome mines, surveyor with the Federal GLO team in the Vermillion Cliffs area to fin-
ish tying Arizona to the Utah border were only a few of the jobs he mastered to sur-
vive the hard times. Jack and Snuffy Bochat played guitars and sang on the Prescott 
radio for quite a while until Jack moved to Show Low to take a job driving a log truck. It was in Show Low 
where he met Opal Sarah Honea on a double date and it was love at first sight. On September 22, 1939, he 
married Opal Sarah in Globe, AZ. The newlyweds moved to Glendale in the winter of 1939.  He accepted a 
job with Art Brooks car dealership in Eloy, AZ.  Opal opened "Opal's Beauty Shop," Jack traded a pickup for 
Eloy Machine Works, started the Santa Cruz Plump Co., Eloy Auto Exchange & Engine Service, and also 
owned the Daily Engine Service. It was at this time he began his farming career.  In his spare time, Jack 
served as a deputy, became the first Eloy Fire Chief, served on the first Eloy City Council, and he became a 
charter member of the Eloy Lions Club. 
 
In the 1950s, Jack and Opal moved their family to the Maricopa area to farm land bought near the Palo 
Verde mountains. In Maricopa, Jack served on the Maricopa School Board, helped incorporate Estrella Gin-
ning Co. in 1954. In 1956 he raised Arizona's first cotton bale and he was also acknowledged by the Arizona 
Republic newspaper for inventing the Rip Lister, which is still used today in farming circles, and also invented 
the Ditch Dipper. After many years of flying whenever and wherever he could, he received his Private Pilot's 
license on March 12,1956.  In the 1960s through the 90s, Jack also owned a cattle ranch in Fayetteville, Ar-
kansas, and a timber farm in Blevins, Arkansas. During this period of time he was also a Pro-Bass Fisherman. 
 
At the age of 76, Jack finally retired so he could travel and enjoy his mountain home in Forest Lakes, AZ.  In 
2002, he moved to Payson, AZ so he could winter in Payson and summer in Forest Lakes.  He and his mother 
Marguerite purchased a Forest Lakes lot in 1963, where many gatherings and outings have been enjoyed 
over many years. 
 
Survivors include sons, Bob (Suzy) Ralston of Casa Grande, Gary (Molly) Ralston of Arizona City, and daugh-
ter, Nancy Karen Warner of Ahwatukee; sister, Tootsie (Sib) Sibley and brother, Ralph Ralston of Casa 
Grande; nine grandchildren and 18 great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his wife, Opal and 
daughter, Kay Ralston. 
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Forest Lakes Fire District Report 

By FLFD Chairman John Hennessey                                   

A great big thank you from the Fire Board and Chief Rodriquez to the Forest Lakes Auxiliary and the anony-

mous donor who made it possible to procure a STRYKER Power Load System for our four -wheel drive ambu-

lance.  The Power Loader was identified as a strategic need by the district and will help assure the safety of 

our patients and crews when loading gurneys.  

 

The Forest Lakes Fire Board is wrapping up the annual update process for the 5 Year Strategic Plan 

(STRAP), with the last session scheduled for Saturday November 9 th .  The baseline 5 year finance and 

budget projection was reviewed in detail.  Due to the austerity measures introduced by your leadership 

team several years ago, along with the improving economic outlook and property valuations, we are fore-

casting a much improved financial picture.  As a result we are able to look at replacing the Front Loader, 

which is an essential piece of emergency service equipment, in time for the upcoming winter season.  More 

details, including 2014 goals and objectives, will be provided in the update document, which is scheduled 

for publication by year end.  

 

Our September 28 th Town Hall Meeting was well received.  There were two topics on the agenda: a presenta-

tion on the Paid -On-Call (POC) program and a discussion of the proposed merger with Heber -Overgaard.  

Paul Studer, Chairman of the Citizenõs Advisory Committee to Improve POC Participation, gave introductory 

remarks on the POC program followed by a presentation to increase the awareness among community mem-

bers of the POC program.  Heber -Overgaard Chief Rich Upham and Board Member Larry Dunagan were pre-

sent to assist with the update on the proposed merger.  Meeting minutes are available on the FLFD web site.  

The Heber -Overgaard/Forest Lakes Cooperative Service Exploratory Committee activities are continuing fol-

lowing the approval of both boards at their respective October board meetings.  

Forest Lakes Fire District Auxiliary  
Submitted by Pat Hennessey, Treasurer  

We wish to express our gratitude to all residents and guests of Forest Lakes who have 

supported the fundraising activities of the Auxiliary this 2013 season.  As chairperson 

of the Ice Cream Social events, I especially would like to thank each person who vol-

unteered to help serve and bake for these events.  Since I would inevitably forget to 

mention someoneôs name, I will instead say a big ñthank youò to each of you; you and 

your neighbors know who you are!  We have many great neighbors who are always 

willing to pitch in a help.  Thank you also to all of you who support our activities.  With-

out you there would be no fundraising monies with which to support our excellent Fire Department.  Thank you, too, for purchasing 

our tshirts and other items; you are most certainly appreciated. 

 

Also, donôt forget your donations are tax deductible!  You can claim the fair market value of what you donate less any benefit re-

ceived.  This applies also to items donated to the Rummage Sale.  If you have questions, contact your tax advisor. 

 

Your new Auxiliary Board members are Chris Bennett, President; Debbie Skeldon, Vice President; Briana Allen, Secretary; Pat Hen-

nessey, Treasurer; and Jan Cummiskey, Historian.  We are always open to suggestions and/or comments; you can reach me any-

time by email (azluv2sew@gmail.com).  Again, thank you so much! 

mailto:azluv2sew@gmail.com


Chevelon Butte School District #5 Report 

By Linda Blosser, President, Governing Board 

928-477-2010  office        928-477-3390  land          602-819-7656  cell 

lblosser@chevelonbutte.org       www.chevelonbutte.org 

HELLO FOREST LAKES, 

Members of the Chevelon Butte ESD Governing Board are sending a "GIGANTIC THANK YOU" to the following gentlemen for their willingness and 
hard work to a building project for CBESD. We purchased a shed kit, it arrived several months ago and sat in the driveway next to the district office 
building. Many questions were asked about when the ladies of the board were going to put it together??  Well....you don't want to put a hammer or saw 
in our hands because it wouldn't turn out to be what the directions stated.  One day Mr. Aldon Magee and I were talking about the shed and he gra-
ciously volunteered his time and assured me he would gather other volunteers to put the shed kit together. The following group of gentlemen arrived on 
Monday morning and by Friday the shed was built. A shed that will withstand gale force winds, tons of snow and the wettest of spring rains, the shed will 
be standing long after the memory of our names is forgotten. It is a masterpiece of sheds. All of us at CBESD appreciate "your time" you gave to the 
project. Thank you, thank you, thank you to Mr.ôs  ALDON MAGEE, MACK HUME, RICH JENNINGS, ERIC HEDLUND, TED WATSON, TERRY 

AHRENDT, PAT MURPHY, GENE AND LARRY. 

  

And, another "GIGANTIC THANK YOU" goes to the wonderful ladies of the Forest Lakes Quilters "The Piecemakers" for the hot water heater in the 
kitchen area of the district building. Librarian/Board Member Cheryl Rife is thrilled to finally have more than three seconds of hot water. And the other 
part of this story is we are finally in compliance with our insurance company's regulations on hot water heaters. Thank you, thank you, thank you to all 
the Quilters your generosity is so appreciated by the Governing Board for CBESD #5. However, it would not have happened without Mr.ôs Ray Larson 
and Denny Johnson for their expertise in the installation of the hot water heater. Thank you for your time in this project. Just think if it were left up to the 
ladies of the Governing Board we would have copper pipes running all over the community room and you would have been able to hang your laundry on 

them. 

 

And lastly, please welcome our new CBESD Office Clerk, ANGELA PLANTHOLT. Angela is a full time resident of Forest Lakes and is a welcome addi-

tion; we are thrilled to have her join us. Next time you're at the district building please stop at the office and say hello. 

 

Stay warm it feels like winter is knocking at our doors.......Thank you again from the Governing Board, 

Linda, Cheryl, Don, Rebecca and Deynice 
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Checkers on the Porch 

Written by Scout Phillips - a memory of her Grandfather, James Stevens, who 

was an early and long-time resident of Forest Lakes 

Itõs summer and the days are filled with the tall grass of the meadow, the braying of Alfonzo, the 

donkey to whom I bring carrots, the dirt unsettled and restless between rains.  Weõve escaped the desert and the triple 

digit weather and found our home among the pines where jeans and sweatshirts are still required.  I will run, and skip, 

and bounce, and chew on sweet grass, and go on jeep rides.  I will always agree to trips up to the country store, no mat-

ter what I am doing, because candy is almost certainly a guarantee.  I will sit on rocks on the edge of a lake, holding my 

fishing rod, but never to catch anything with my fluorescent yellow garlic flavored marshmallow bait.  I will bounce down 

the road on my hoppity hop, an arcing wake of dust and dirt and rocks behind me.  I will sweep the pine needles from the 

porch for good measure.  I will blow the shofar down into the meadow in the hope of calling elk or deer into view.  I will 

stack pine cones. I will throw peanuts out and watch the squirrels and stellar jays and chipmunks retrieve their prizes.  I 

will lay on the floor on my stomach playing solitaire when the rain is coming down too hard.  I will put a shirt over my 

head, draw a face on my chin and lay upside down on the couch, telling jokes with bad punch lines but still worth laugh-

ing at the awkward hilarity of my physical delivery.  I will practice shuffling the deck and creating a bridge.  I will perform 

magic tricks.  I will read for hours and get lost in the worlds of my favorite authors.   But best of all, under the covered 

porch when the rain isnõt sideways, or at night when I no longer can run through the meadow, or bounce down the road, 

we will sit across from one another, separated by squares of red and black. 

mailto:lblosser@chevelonbutte.org
http://www.chevelonbutte.org
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Summer Fun at the Library 

by Cheryl Rife, Librarian 

Gardening Dayɷ 

ɵAva & Angela 

Plantholt at 

Cooking Day 

ɵGrandma Leslie 

Andrew with Grand-

kids at Cooking Day 

Kyle Varty, ɷ 

grandson of Stan & 

Leslie Andrew at 

Fishing Day 

ɵLibrary Quilt 

Winner Barbara 

Scrivner,  long-

time Forest 

Lakes resident 

Allison Hart ɷ 

and friends at 

Groovy Day 


